

Bronx Beep Sides With Borough Political Leaders
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Bronx Borough President Ruben Diaz Jr. said in a statement this afternoon that however the redistricting process shakes out, the political and electoral power of the borough should not be infringed.

Diaz is siding with fellow Bronx political leaders in an ongoing internecine fight between Manhattan Democratic chief Keith Wright and Bronx Democratic chair Carl Heastie.

“New congressional district lines should mirror the success that has occurred in the Bronx. Emerging new and well-established communities should not be divided to dilute their growing electoral power.

“We will not stand for any plan that would slice the Bronx into many small pieces. For decades, the Bronx has had at least one Congressional district entirely within its borders, and this should not change.

“With that in mind, our current Voting Rights Act district, represented by Rep. Jose Serrano, must be respected and remain wholly within the Bronx. Both Rep. Serrano and Rep. Eliot Engel are lifelong Bronxites who have represented parts of our borough for their entire careers. If the Bronx were to lose their collected seniority in Washington—and the clout that comes with it—it would do our borough tremendous harm.
Wright wants to move the district currently represented by Rep. Charlie Rangel in Harlem further north into the Bronx. Heastie, in turn, has been accused of trying to consolidate power in the borough by keeping one Congressional locked into the Bronx.

Wright is reportedly interested in succeeding Rangel, 81, when he retires.

The redistricting process for Congressional lines is now going before a court-appointed special master, who is trying to pull together a map within the next two weeks.
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